

Our Lady of the Lake Catholic Church

Fr. Tony O'Neill, Pastor

2385 Commerce Blvd. Mound, Minnesota 55364

ourladyofthelake.com 952-472-1284

28th Sunday in Ordinary Time

October 11th, 2015

"It is easier for a camel to pass through the eye of a needle than for one who is rich to enter the kingdom of God." - Mark 10:25

Mass Schedule Weekends

Sat. 5:00pm

Sun. 8:30am & 10:30am

Weekdays

Mon. 8:00am Communion Service (Small Chapel)

Tues. 6:30pm (Church)

Wed. 9:00am (with OLL School) Thurs. & Fri. 8:00am (Small Chapel)

Confessions Wednesdays 6:00-6:30pm, Saturdays 4:00-4:30pm, and by appointment.

pray the Rosary 25 minutes before the weekday and weekend Masses.

Eucharistic Adoration is held in the John Paul II Chapel on Tuesdays from 3:00 - 6:00pm, and on First Fridays of the month following the morning Mass until midnight. Please join us for this rewarding experience!

Parish & School Phone Extensions

Pastor, Fr. Tony O'Neill ... 172

Deacon, Dcn. Del Wilkinson ... 162

Parish Administrator, Rhonda Eurich ... 161

Pastoral Minister, Sr. Carrie Link ... 168

Parish Nurse, Marcia Jerdee ... 952-472-5466

Maintenance Director, Dan Entinger ... 153

Church Secretary, Dana Barrett ... 162

Youth & Family Faith Formation Coordinator,

Kathy Hejna ... 147

Adult Faith Formation Coordinator,

Carla LaBore ... 145

Youth Minister, Theresa Zweber ... 144

Music Director, Courtney Young ... 181

School Principal, Becky Kennedy ... 151

School Secretary, Carol Franck ... 150

Fax ... 952-472-1216

All staff e-mails (except School Staff) are first letter of first name, followed by last name @ourladyofthelake.com

Example: reurich@ourladyofthelake.com

The School Staff e-mails are first letter of the first name, followed by last name @schoololl.com

Example: bkennedy@schoololl.com

Church Office Hours

Mon. - Thurs. 8:30am - 5:00pm (Closed Noon - 1:00pm) Fri. 8:30am - Noon Sat. Closed Sun. 8:00am - Noon

School Office Hours

Mon. - Fri. 8:00am - 4:00pm

October 11, 2015 Page 2

Calendar for the Week of October 11th, 2015 Sunday - October 11th

Wednesday - October 14th

10:30am Children's Liturgy of the Word - Church 6:15pm Grace Family Center Building Meeting -11:30am 1st Communion/1st Reconciliation Fireside Room

Thursday - October 15th Parent/Child Meeting - Presentation Room

6:30pm Confirmation Class - Presentation Room 9:30am Mass at LMS - Peace

Monday - October 12th 6:00pm Stewardship Committee Meeting -

6:30pm Bible Study - Church Library Fireside Room

Tuesday - October 13th Sunday - October 18th 1:30pm Bible Study - Church Library 8:00am KC Pancake Breakfast - Presentation Room

Eucharistic Adoration - John Paul II Chapel 3-6pm

Calendar subject to change without notice.

Parish Mission - An Evening of Prayer & Reflection Wednesday, October 21st, at 6:30pm



Save the Date! Please join us on Wednesday, October 21st, from 6:30-8:00pm for an evening of prayer and reflection in preparation for the rededication of the parish, which will take place on Sunday, October 25th, at the 10:30am Mass. There will be a presentation, Eucharistic Adoration, and the opportunity for confessions.

Rededication of Our Lady of the Lake Parish Sunday, October 25th, at the 10:30am Mass with Bishop Andrew Cozzens

Please plan on attending the 10:30am Mass on Sunday, October 25th, for the rededication of Our Lady of the Lake Parish, the 50th anniversary of its original dedication. Bishop Andrew Cozzens will be here to lead the celebration of this blessed event. A meal will be served in the PACE Center afterwards.

Listening Sessions with Archbishop Hebda to Help Inform Pope Francis' Choice for Our New Archbishop

Pope Francis has emphasized the importance of dialogue in the life of the Church. And in the spirit of speaking and listening in charity, the Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis is hosting a series of listening sessions. Archbishop Hebda will lead the sessions to hear your input on our strengths, our challenges, and what characteristics are important in a new archbishop. Feedback gathered during these sessions will be shared with those responsible for advising Pope Francis as he makes this important choice and with the new Archbishop whenever he is named. Summaries will be published in The Catholic Spirit.

Monday, November 2nd: 7 – 9pm, Saint Peter, Forest Lake Tuesday, November 3rd: 7 – 9pm, Divine Mercy, Faribault

Wednesday, November 4th: 7 – 9pm, Woulfe Alumni Hall, Anderson Student Center, University of St. Thomas, St. Paul



Pray the Rosary: The Knights of Columbus are praying the Rosary daily at 7:00am in the Church (Monday-Saturday) now through Sunday, October 25th, the date of the rededication of Our Lady of the Lake Church. On Sundays, the Knights are praying the Rosary at 8:05am. Everyone is welcome!

October 11, 2015 Page 3

A Message from Fr. Tony

Dear Brothers and Sisters.

St. John Paul II comments on the man in today's gospel who comes to Jesus to ask him what he has to do to inherit eternal life. He says that in him we recognize every person who asks about the full meaning of life. It is a question which all of us ask – what is my life about, what am I to



do with my life. John Paul would say that "People today need to turn to Christ once again in order to receive from him the answer to their questions." It is only through faith in Christ that we come to see our lives as God sees them. In this season of preparation for the rededication of our parish, we are endeavoring to turn towards Jesus Christ through our Blessed Mother and say to him that he is the most important thing in our lives. May God pour out his Holy Spirit upon us as we move forward together.

As you know, Bishop Cozzens will be the main celebrant at the 10:30 Mass on October 25th. I am asking all of you to make a special effort to attend that Mass as we rededicate the parish. In order to help us prepare as best we can, we will have an evening of prayer and reflection on Wednesday, October 21st, from 6.30-8pm. Please make every effort to attend this event. We will have a presentation, a time for Eucharistic Adoration and the opportunity for the Sacrament of Reconciliation.

Finally, you will all have noticed that our old annex building has now been torn down. We are moving forward now with the next phase of our Grace Family Center building project. On Sunday, October 11th, after the 10:30 Mass, we will have the official groundbreaking for the new project. Please join us as we pray and celebrate this wonderful project.

God bless, Fr. Tony



Pastoral Ministry

Light for the Week: For Reflection: My heart is divided when... I find it hardest to follow Jesus when... What I have given up to follow Jesus...

West Suburban Grief Coalition meets at

Messiah United Methodist Church, 17805 County Road 6, Plymouth. 952-473-6968.

The group meets Thursdays from 4:30-6:00pm.

Oct. 15th: Coping with Grief During the Holidays
Oct. 22nd: Living Through Grief

Oct. 29th: Grief - A Natural Disaster of the Heart

Ridgeview Medical Center in Waconia is seeking caring individuals in our community who would like to serve as Hospice Volunteers. If you have the time and desire to serve in this specialized volunteer capacity, please contact Sharon Schreiner at 952-442-2191 ext. 5786.

2016 Lector Workbooks are in the Sacristy. Please sign your name on the clipboard when you pick up your copy. Thanks!

We remember our beloved deceased. Frank Drev. May he rest in God's peace.

Please review the names listed below. If you wish to add or remove someone, please call the Parish Office.

We pray for those in need. May the Lord comfort them in their time of sickness and bless those who care for them. Please keep the following individuals in your prayers:

Chris A., Alan Blackwell, Bob Blake, Bill & Joyce Blume, Tim Daly, David Filippi, Mark Fliss, Kathy Gnitka, Fred Hanley, Greg Howard, Clarence & Connie Korbel, Joe Lofrano, Ted Mateski, Andra Olson, Bobby Reil, Ben Renteria, Adam Richardt, Monica Savage, Mike Schulz, Laura Sohns, Mike & Kim Sorensen, Warren & Louise Spigler, and John Ziminske

We Pray for Those in the Military:

David B., Nicholas J., Benjamin M., Christopher P., Braden T., Darrell V., & Noah V.

Faith Formation

Children's Liturgy of the Word meets today, Sunday, October 11th, at the 10:30am Mass. All children, ages Preschool through Grade 4, are invited to join us each week as we explore the Scripture readings and talk about living the Gospel message in our everyday lives.

The 1st Communion/1st Reconciliation Parent/Child Meeting is today, Sunday, October 11th, from 11:30-1:30pm in the Presentation Room. All children in 2nd Grade preparing for the sacraments are required to attend this meeting with at least one parent. We will be distributing schedules and at-home study materials to assist you, as parents, to prepare the children for the sacraments. If your child is in 3rd Grade or above and has not received these sacraments, please contact Kathy as soon as possible at 952-472-1284 ext. 147.

There will be no Faith Formation Classes this Wednesday, October 14th. Classes will resume next Wednesday, October 21st. Parents, join us on October 21st for an evening of prayer and reflection in the Church while the children attend class!

A VIRTUS Session will be here at OLL on Thursday, October 22nd, at 6:00pm in the Presentation Room. All volunteers who work with children and vulnerable adults are required to attend a VIRTUS Session as well as complete a background check and sign a Code of Conduct. Go to www.virtus.org to pre-register for October 22nd and you can sign the Code of Conduct and background check at that site as well. Questions? Contact Kathy at 952-472-1284 ext. 147.

Loaves and Fishes is a nonprofit meal program in Minnesota, serving hot meals to those in need. Our next opportunity to serve is Tuesday, November 24th, at St. Gabriel's Church in Hopkins. We need two volunteers to help prepare the meal at 3:00pm and additional volunteers to serve and clean up at 5:00pm. Please contact Kathy Hejna at khejna@ourladyofthelake.com or 952-472-1284 ext. 147 to sign up or if you'd like more information about this ministry.

Mary Consecration Bible Study: In conjunction with the Parish Retreat leading up to the rededication of OLL Church on Oct. 25th, discussion groups will meet weekly on Mondays at 6:30pm & Tuesdays at 1:30pm. We will watch a 30-minute video by the author of 33 Days to Morning Glory, Fr. Michael Gaitley, followed by a discussion about the four saints in the book whose lives were changed by their dedication to Mary. Please take some time to read the daily reflections, and then meditate and pray about how this can relate to your own life and perhaps deepen your relationship with Christ. Mark your calendars and join us! If you have any questions, contact Carla at 952-472-1284 ext. 145 or clabore@ourladyofthelake.com.

Council of Catholic Women



Ladies of St. Veronica are invited to a potluck meeting at Judy O'Neill's house on Tuesday, October 20th, at 11:30am to discuss the fall events, including the CCW Boutique. Please call Judy at 952-472-3934 for directions to the meeting, or if you have any questions.

Thank you to St. Jude's Guild for hosting Fellowship Sunday and the CCW Meeting last week. Also, **thank you**, **Theresa Zweber**, OLL Youth Minister, for speaking about Guatemala at the CCW Meeting.

The CCW is collecting certain supplies greatly needed by the homeless. Please help by bringing socks, toiletries, and bath towels to our Collection Bucket, located in the Church Hall connecting to the PACE Center, by the CCW Bulletin Board. Thanks for helping!

CCW Annual Boutique

Remember to mark the CCW Annual Holiday Boutique on your calendar!

Friday, November 6th • Saturday, November 7th • Sunday, November 8th
We have openings for new vendor booths! Please call Sharon at 952-472-3808.

Watch for more details in upcoming bulletins.

DISCIPLESHIP ... FAITH IN ACTION

Stewardship Thought

"It is easier for a camel to pass through the eye of a needle than for one who is rich to enter the kingdom of God." -Mark 10:25

Jesus uses tough language that we may not want to hear. But, we are <u>all</u> called to be generous with <u>all</u> our gifts. Not just the ones we pick and choose, but all our gifts: our time in prayer to God, our talent in participating in parish ministries and our treasure supporting our local parish and other charities.

Financial Stewardship

Collection totals for Oct. 3rd & 4th, 2015:

Envelopes	\$ 11,560
Plate	625
Electronic	850
Total	\$ 13,035
Weekly Budget Fiscal YTD Actuals Fiscal YTD Budget	\$ 15,856 \$185,127 \$221,982

Thank you for your generosity to Our Lady of the Lake!

"All the Church for All the World" World Mission Sunday ~ October 18th, 2015

World Mission Sunday is celebrated in every parish, school, and religious organization in the world on this day. Collections are used by the Society for the Propagation of the Faith to support and nourish young and developing mission dioceses worldwide, like the Diocese of Mandeville, Jamaica, and the Parish of Maggotty. They receive support to enhance education for children in this very poor area with unemployment that nears 70%. Education is an opportunity to overcome poverty in a dignified way and learn about the values of the Church. It is truly "All the Church for All the World." Please give as you are able on October 18th. Thank you.

Our Lady of the Lake School News



The OLL School is seeking talented painters who can paint wall art in the School. The art would consist of painting school children in school uniforms and some words. Please contact Shawn Hogan at 952-472-1284 ext. 156 or email at shogan@schoololl.com if you are interested or know someone with this gift.

OLL School is seeking volunteers to construct a comprehensive list of all OLL Alumni as a part of a larger mission to bridge some of the communication gap between School, Parish, and OLL Alumni. If you are able to provide contact information of former OLL students or would like to help make phone calls to update the information we do have, we would love to hear from you! Please contact Shawn Hogan in the Advancement Office at 952-472-1284 ext. 156 or email him at shogan@schoololl.com for more details.

With this list, we will be able to better communicate to everyone what is happening at OLL School. There is a Catholic school renaissance underway within our communities and OLL School wants all of you to be a part of this movement. Thank you again for your support of Catholic education for the children we serve at OLL.

This year's Rake-a-Thon is Friday, October 30th. Our OLL students will provide a valuable service to our community while earning support for our school programs. We are seeking nominations for yards to rake. If you know someone in our community that meets any one of the following criteria, we are accepting nominations: is a senior citizen, sick and can't rake themselves, or in financial hardship. Please let us know why you feel they would be a good candidate and provide their contact information. Please contact Carol in the School Office at 952-472-1284 ext. 150.

Thank you, **Garden and Landscape Committee Members**, for tending to the plants and flowers over the spring, summer, and fall seasons! We've been blessed with a beautiful campus again this year due to your efforts. We appreciate your many hours of work and dedication!

October 11, 2015 Page 6

Mass Intentions for the Week beginning Monday, October 12th

Mon.	8:00am	Communion Service
Tues.	6:30pm	Judy Gauvin
Wed.	9:00am	Roxi Saholt
Thurs.	8:00am	[↑] Mary Nigon
	10:00am	The Myers Family
Fri.	8:00am	Communion Service
Sat.	5:00pm	&Vellie Skibicki
Sun.	8:30am	Parish
	10:30am	라Eugene Geyen

Eucharistic Adoration on Tuesdays

Eucharistic Adoration on Tuesdays will begin at 3:00pm and close at 6:00pm and remain closed for the evening.

Rosary Intention: For New Life Through Self Giving

Please note: The Church Office will no longer be open on Saturday mornings.

Dear Fr. Tony and the Parishioners of Our Lady of the Lake,

We are grateful beyond words for the donations you offered to help more Catholic students attend our Fall Retreat. We are well aware that you have a school and many of your own local financial commitments. The donation total so far is \$1,443.00. This does not include the envelopes that many of you took home.

Please pray for our efforts at the University of Minnesota to reach out to the 6000-7000 Catholic students. It is a big task, but many good things are beginning to emerge here at the U!!! You would be so encouraged to see a new generation of Catholic young people discovering the power and beauty of their Faith.

God Bless,

Br. Ken Apuzzo BH

Director Catholic Campus Ministry

St. Lawrence Catholic Parish and Newman Center

OLL Committee Chairs

Cemetery Committee

Jim Devick 952-472-4347

Council of Catholic Women

Judy Gauvin 952-472-4760 Carol Shukle 612-232-7800

KC Grand Knight

David Wilson 612-275-6647

Maintenance/Safety Committee

Roberta Henrich 952-472-4865

Parish Council

Ernie Rosenberg, Chair 952-472-2904 Michael Border 612-759-2222 Terrence Callahan 952-472-1284 ext. 162 Bob Chilson 612-269-9817 Stephanie Greene 612-759-3332 Lee LaBore 952-412-2771 Mickey Pula 612-850-8301 Beth Randklev 952-220-7013 Pamela Voqt 612-293-8648

PTO President

Adrianne O'Connor 952-472-1284 ext. 150

School Board

Kirk Geadelmann 952-472-1284 ext. 162

Stewardship Committee

Kevin Franck 952-472-1284 ext. 162

Trustees

John Biglow 612-237-7456 Roberta Henrich 952-472-4865

Community Resources

PennyWise Shop 952-472-1284 ext. 182 PennyWise is currently closed.

Westonka Food Shelf 952-472-5599

WeCAN (Western Communities

Action Network) 952-472-0742

Please support our advertisers. Because of them, the printing of the bulletin is possible.

This week we feature:

TRI-K SERVICES

HOMEOWNERS / RESIDENTIAL ROLL-OFF SERVICE 10 YARD CONTAINERS

> 763 - 479-TRI-K (8745)

THURK BROS

• AUTO • SALES • TRAILER • SERVICE St. Bonifacius, MN 952-446-1082